	12 January 2021 
County Council looks to tackle flooding head-on with partners 

	 
County Councillors are asking local people for issues they had with flooding over the Christmas period to provide information to help a wider partnership meeting next month (February).
 
The flooding incidents over Christmas were an unfortunate end to the year and resulted in disruption and misery to many people across Cambridgeshire.
 
Cllr Steve Count, Leader at Cambridgeshire County Council, said: “I want to commend the community response to the flooding, people certainly pulled together across the county.
 
“I have asked officers to look at the lessons learnt from these latest floods and share that with all our partners at the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Flood & Water Partnership as soon as possible. We are convening an extraordinary meeting of this group in early February to start collating this information.
 
“Local members will be asking people for issues they had to deal with to feed into the review, to ensure completeness and local knowledge. Over the next week officers will be gathering data on the flooding hotspots, workshops will take place with the district councils, the County Council will carry out a review in the next few weeks before a special meeting with the partnership next month. It is important that we know where flood incidents occurred so we are asking local residents to report them via the links on the council’s website here:
 
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/business/planning-and-development/flood-and-water/report-a-flood
 
Cllr Count added: “We are collating the flooding incidents, contacting partners at other agencies such as the Environment Agency, Internal Drainage Boards, police, fire and district councils, this will allow us to create ‘heat maps’ of the incidents and identify areas across the county and allow all agencies to work together, share understanding and learn lessons.
 
“The responsibility for managing and investigating flooding rests with various agencies, but it is important that we co-ordinate responses and share information. I want us to make sure we’re capturing the latest round of events from each area and every area impacted, acting as a conduit for information and coordinating action with all partners involved.”
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